
From: Robert Hall-Boman [mailto:roberthb@piaa.org.au]  

Sent: Friday, 24 March 2017 9:50 AM 
To: Chambers - Gostencnik DP; 'melissa.davoine@wanews.com.au'; 'stephen.smith@aigroup.com.au'; 

'dperry@seyfarth.com' 
Cc: Michael Nguyen 

Subject: RE: AM2016/33 Graphic Arts, Printing and Publishing Award 2010 

 
Dear Associate, 
 
I refer to your email below and confirm the Printing Industries Association of Australia does do not 
intend to be involved in the proceedings relating to this claim as our members do not have a 
significant interest in this issue.  
 
On that basis, we will not be making any comments in relation to the claim or AMWU’s request 
relating to it. We will leave it to interested parties to do so. 
 
Kind Regards, 
 
 
Robert Hall-Boman 
Printing Industries Association of Australia 
 

 

Robert Hall-Boman 

Workplace Relations Advisor 
 

Printing Industries Association of Australia  | ABN 84 720 646 451 
 

a  Building 1, 747 Lytton Road Murarrie QLD 4172 Australia 
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